
 

COUNCIL  

 
 

Executive Arrangements 
 

24 February 2021 
 

Report of the Director of Corporate Services  
 
 

PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
To inform Council of a change to the membership of Cabinet and a small change to a 
portfolio. 
 

This report is public  

 
RECOMMENDATION  

 
(1) That the report be noted. 
 
1.0 Background 
 
1.1 Amendments to the Scheme of delegation relating to Executive functions may 

be made by the Leader in accordance with Paragraph 4(b) of section 2 of Part 
3 of the Constitution. Any amendments that are made by the Leader are 
reported to the Director of Corporate Services, and any other officers 
concerned. The Director of Corporate Services then presents a report to the 
next ordinary meeting of Council setting out the changes made by the Leader. 

 
2.0  Cabinet Member for Arts, Culture, Leisure and Wellbeing 
 
2.1 On 9 February 2021, the Portfolio holder for Arts, Culture, Leisure and 

Wellbeing, Councillor Jean Parr resigned from that role. The Leader 
appointed Councillor Colin Hartley to take that portfolio on. 
 

2.2 The Leader informed all Councillors by email on 9 February; this report is to 
formally report the change to Council. 
 

3.0 Adjustment to an existing portfolio 
 
3.1 The area of Food Poverty has been added to Councillor Gina Dowding’s 

portfolio, Sustainable Neighbourhoods. The full list of portfolio responsibilities 
is attached for information. 

 
4.0 Conclusion 

 
4.1 This report is required in accordance with the Constitution and is simply for 

noting. 



 
 

CONCLUSION OF IMPACT ASSESSMENT 
(including Health & Safety, Equality & Diversity, Human Rights, Community Safety, 
Sustainability and Rural Proofing) 
 
None directly arising from this report. 
 

LEGAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
None arising from this report. 
 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
None arising from this report. 
 

OTHER RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
Human Resources, Information Services, Property and Open Spaces: 
None 
 

SECTION 151 OFFICER’S COMMENTS 
 
The Section 151 Officer has been consulted and has no comments. 
 
 

MONITORING OFFICER’S COMMENTS 
 
The Monitoring Officer has been consulted and has no comments. 
 
 

BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
None 

Contact Officer: Debbie Chambers 
Telephone:  01524 582057 
E-mail: dchambers@lancaster.gov.uk 
Ref:  

 
 


